
Mick Antoniw AM 
Y Cwnsler Cyffredinol/ Counsel General 
 

 
 

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay 

Caerdydd • Cardiff 

CF99 1NA 

Phone/ffon 03000 258767 

PSCounselGeneral@gov.wales 

Wedi’i argraffu ar bapur wedi’i ailgylchu (100%)              Printed on 100% recycled paper 

 
Manon Antoniazzi  
Chief Executive and Clerk of the Assembly 

National Assembly for Wales 
Tŷ Hywel 
Cardiff Bay 

CF99 1NA 
 
 

 
 

        

 15th August 2017 
 

Dear Ms Antoniazzi 
 
Trade Union (Wales) Bill passed by the National Assembly for Wales on 18 July 2017 
 

Thank you for your letter of 19 July 2017 reminding me of my power under section 112 of 
the Government of Wales Act 2006 to refer the question of whether an Assembly Bill, or any 
provision of a Bill, would be within the Assembly’s legislative competence to the Supreme 
Court for decision. 
   
I am of the view that none of the provisions in the Trade Union (Wales) Bill are outside the 
legislative competence of the National Assembly for Wales and, therefore, I do not intend to 
make a reference.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Mick Antoniw AM 
Cwnsler Cyffredinol 
Counsel General 
 

 


